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11th March 2008
 ‘Anglo-Saxons and Vikings at Burdale’ 
A talk by Prof. Julian Richards, University of York
Prof. Richards gave a most informative and interesting presentation about the two archaeological training digs held at Burdale in 2006 and 2007. In two ten day periods the students concentrated on two different sites at either end of the valley bottom field, unearthing clear evidence of a Saxon settlement with enclosed areas and the remains of cellar pits from buildings which were probably used as workshops for weavers or smiths. 

Slides of various finds such as coins, combs, a spindle and parts of fastenings were shown; these artefacts, which are now in the care of the Yorkshire Museum, provide evidence of occupation by people engaged in agriculture and related activities who were part of a wider trading network with other villages and towns. Researchers are particularly excited by the excellent condition of the many animal bones that were dug up; in time these will reveal the exact nature of the farming methods being used. 

There is still a lot of research and analysis to be done with all the finds so it could be a couple of years before the outcomes are published. In the meantime thanks to Prof. Richards we now have some insight into what Burdale was like between the departure of the Romans and the arrival of the Normans.

The talk was very well attended; around sixty people, many of them new faces to the Heritage Group, and who have asked to be informed about future talks and other events. There clearly is considerable interest in archaeological and heritage matters in this region, which bodes well for other events that we have in the pipeline. 

The next meeting will focus on the organisation and content of the exhibition. It would be helpful if you could bring along some ideas of what you would like to contribute in the way of display materials or particular themes that you would enjoy putting together. We hope to include the following villages in the exhibition so it would be good to have a minimum of at least one person from each community to act as a link person or co-ordinator, please:

Acklam, Leavening, Thixendale, Huggate, Fridaythorpe, Fimber,Towthorpe, Wetwang, Sledmere and Cowlam.

Please note the day of the next meeting is Thursday, March 27th at 7.30 pm. not the Tuesday as provisionally arranged.

